AGM Minutes of Pendock Parish Council 8th July 2015

The Minutes of Pendock Parish Council
Held at  Pendock School at 7.30pm on 8th July 2015
Present: Cllrs Mr John Humphreys (Chairman),  Mr Charles Rush and Miss Rosemary Philipson-Stow, and Mr John Davison
In attendance:  The Clerk

1.  Apologies:  Cllr Adrian Lovegrove.
2. Declaration of Interests:  Cllr Rosemary Philipson-Stow reminded the meeting that should the Green Waste Site be discussed, she had an interest by association.
3. Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2015 were approved and signed.
4. Progress Reports:

a. M50 Horse Bridge:  The Clerk reported that she had received an email from Costain Ltd which indicated that the A438 would be open week commencing Monday 27th July.  The exact date will be confirmed shortly.
b. Parish Council Vacancy:   It was suggested that the vacancy notice should also be displayed at the caravan site as it would be very beneficial if someone from there could be co-opted.
c. Pendock Garage – application for lawful development:  No news had been received as yet regarding the appeal.
5. Finance Report:
a. The Council approved the transactions below:
Outgoings: 
Lengthsman

 
               472.00


Clerk’s salary – Apr.


   99.00



Hire of Hall


                 40.00



Insurance



216.85


CALC membership


145.52



Severn Drainage


  33.04



Rate Relief



  64.71



Internal Audit



  25.00



 Total Outgoings
      
         £1,096.12
Incomings:



Lengthsman scheme


118.00



Interest




      .58


Moors Rent



655.00



Moors Water



  75.00



Half year Precept


775.00

Total Incomings



         £1,623.58
Total funds at 1st April 2015

  £7,136.90


Total funds at 8th July 2015

  £7,664.36
b. Churchyard maintenance:  It was agreed to donate £250 to Berrow with Pendock PCC for the upkeep of churchyards and for the clerk to arrange for Pendock Old Church to be strimmed as last year with a budget of £250.
6. Correspondence:  
a. Parish Conference: An invitation had been received to attend the Malvern Hills Parish Conference on 5th October.  The Chairman will attend.
b. Planning Application, Brookend, Pendock:  The application which had previously been withdrawn was now resubmitted.  The clerk informed the Council of their original approval comments and it was agreed these would be re-submitted in full.
c. VAS:  The VAS was now at Holybush and it was agreed it would be sited on the western site of Upper Pendock from the 1st August assuming the road would be open.
7. Liaison Group – Green Waste Site:  The next meeting was being held on 9th July and it was agreed that Cllr John Humphries would be the Council representative to attend the meeting.   There had been no reported smells or fly issues but a complaint had been received regarding the dumping of silt in the area.
8. Date of the next Meeting:  7.30pm on Tuesday 29th September 2015 at Pendock Primary School.
The meeting closed at 8.25pm.

Signed ……………………………………………………..

Date……………………………………………..



Chairman

As there were no members of the public in attendance the meeting commenced at 7:30pm
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